Class Lynher News
Dear Parents,

We have launched our new topic of ‘What Could I be?’ If you have any resources you think will be useful and you are happy for them to come in, please make sure that they are named.
On the back you will find information on what will be studied within the individual subjects. These do change from time to time to fit with the interests of the children, and local/national issues that arise.
Labelled PE Kits should be available in school for the whole term and kept on the child’s peg. Please check that your child’s school plimsolls/trainers still fit comfortably.
Please read the weekly newsletter for forthcoming events and dates. 

English homework will be given out on Monday and due in the following Monday. Spellings will be given on a Friday on a handwriting sheet to be completed, returned and tested the following Friday. All children in class Lynher need to read at least 5 times a week and record this with an adult’s signature in their reading journals, or if they are particularly fluent readers they will be asked to discuss their reading with an adult for the same amount of times. This will also be checked each Friday and will contribute towards their Book Quest certificates. Maths homework is given on a Friday and needs to be handed in the following Thursday. All children need to be fluent in the times tables up to 12 x 12 as well as their corresponding division facts, therefore additional work may be given to support this. On occasion times tables tests will be undertaken. Whole school homework will also be given to link in with whole school topics as well as local/national/ global events. A description of the homework given will usually be put on the class page of the website with spare resources on the notice board in the classroom.
Should you have any concerns about your child’s time in school please do not hesitate to contact the school and make an appointment to see either ourselves or Mrs Norton when we can give the matter our full attention.

Yours sincerely,   

Emma Cunningham and Fran Ferguson
Class teachers

	English

MB 
We will complete a unit on autobiographies and biographies, studying structure and looking at inspiring people. We will also look at the question: What makes someone a great explorer? We will understand and explain different viewpoints. We will look for evidence about what qualities successful explorers would need. They recap features of report texts and write an advert using persuasive language. We will plan and write a handbook for a new junior explorer.
	Maths
Our focus this half term is fractions. We will be looking at equivalent fractions, improper fractions and mixed numbers. We will be using all four calculations with fractions. MB
	RE
MB SMSC
In RE we are focusing on the Church and its role within the community. We will look at the characteristics of the church and how the church celebrates its identity. We will also focus on how the artefacts, building and symbols are used in worship, rituals and ceremonies. We will look at what happens during a baptism and have a visit from a member of the clergy.

	Geography
SMSC MB
The Children will discover some of the many ways in which the world around them is changing. From coastal erosion to political changes, there are many factors at work. Children will learn about the structure of the United Kingdom and how its shape and geography have changed over thousands of years. The children will have the chance to predict the future and look at which might change again in their lifetimes.
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	Physical Education

Netball:
We are focusing on foot work, passing and team skills. We will use tactical knowledge and defending skills in order to play a competitive game.
Gymnastics: 
We are completing a gymnastics movement unit. We will look at a variety of floor and vault movements and then choreograph these together.

MB

	
	PSHE

This year we will focus on PSHE through the Global Learning Project, looking at who we are, where we are from and how we link to others around the world. We will be challenging stereotypes and pre conceived conceptions by dissecting media stories to discover the bigger picture.
MB SMSC

	

	Science 

We will build on their knowledge and understanding of different systems within the body. They will research the parts and functions of the circulatory system. They will focus on how nutrients are transported around the human body. We will explore how a healthy lifestyle supports the body to function and how different types of drugs affect the body. SMSC
	French
SMSC
We will be following a ‘School Life’ unit with a focus on class key vocabulary related to objects, subjects and prepositional language. We will name 2D shapes and will learn questions and answers which they would use at school. We will also learn key phrases connected to the themes.
	Music
We will be developing our skills on the xylophone. Looking at performing increasingly complex tunes, looking at notation and developing our practical playing skills.

	Art
We will be looking at portraiture, studying different artists and then completing our own in various mediums.
SMSC

	Computing

We will be visiting the Apple Store to look at how computing fits in with the modern world. We will also be using different programmes to support work in other subjects. MB


